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Introduction	
	
Approximately	70	leaders	and	representatives	from	various	orders	of	government	
including	Secwepemc,	local,	regional,	and	provincial,	as	well	as	from	trail	user	groups,	
stewardship	groups,	health	organizations,	tourism,	and	the	forest	industry	met	virtually	via	
Zoom	from	various	locations	around	the	Shuswap	for	the	seventh	annual	Shuswap	Trails	
Roundtable.	The	objectives	for	the	Roundtable	meeting	were	as	follows:	

• Learn	about	the	BC	Trails	Strategy	
• Here	an	update	on	the	progress	of	the	Shuswap	Regional	Trails	Strategy	this	year	
• Seek	feedback	on	priorities	for	the	Shuswap	Regional	Trails	Strategy,	and	endorse	

the	annual	work	plan	
• Convene	all	trail	user	groups,	build	relationships,	and	share	information.	

	
The	agenda	can	be	found	in	Appendix	1.	A	list	of	Roundtable	participants	can	be	found	in	
Appendix	3.		
	
Welcoming	comments	
	
Mike	Simpson	opened	the	Roundtable	meeting	at	9:30	am.	He	welcomed	everyone,	and	
introduced	Louis	Thomas	from	Neskonlith	Indian	Band,	Secwepemc	Nation.	Louis	provided	
a	traditional	welcome.	
	
Mike	then	introduced	himself	as	the	facilitator	for	the	day.	He	acknowledged	Secwepemc	
Territory.	Next,	Phil	McIntyre-Paul	introduced	himself	on	behalf	of	the	Shuswap	Trail	
Alliance,	and	expressed	his	thanks	for	the	incredible	contribution	of	all	the	Roundtable	
members.	
	
Mike	explained	that	a	full	round	of	introductions	wouldn’t	be	possible	due	to	the	large	
number	of	participants	in	the	Zoom	meeting.	He	then	reviewed	some	Zoom	etiquette	
protocol.	
	
Next,	Mike	briefly	reviewed	the	role	and	membership	of	the	Roundtable.	He	also	
acknowledged	the	Working	Group,	which	is	a	sub-set	of	the	Roundtable	that	meets	
quarterly.	
	
BC	Trails	Strategy	Update	-	presented	by	Tennessee	Trent,	BC	Ministry	of	Forests,	
Lands,	Natural	Resource	Operations	
	
Tennessee	introduced	himself	and	acknowledged	Ktunaxa	and	Syilx	Territory,	from	where	
he	joined	the	Roundtable	meeting	from	his	home	in	Nelson.		
	
He	introduced	the	BC	Trails	Strategy	as	being	developed	in	2010	and	adopted	by	the	
provincial	government	in	2012.	The	Strategy	has	a	Vision	for	a	world-renowned	
sustainable	network	of	trails,	with	opportunities	for	all,	which	provide	benefits	for	trail	
users,	communities	and	the	province.	There	are	several	guiding	principles,	and	six	key	
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components.	Tennessee	mentioned	that	the	Shuswap	Regional	Trails	Strategy	aligns	with	
the	provincial	Strategy.	
	
Tennessee	highlighted	Action	#21	within	the	Strategy,	which	states	the	Province	should	
establish	a	provincial	trails	advisory	body	(“PTAB”)	to	provide	direction	and	advise	
government	on	implementation	of	the	Strategy.	He	explained	that	the	PTAB	is	a	
partnership	of	several	organizations	including	BC	Ministry	of	Forests,	Lands,	Natural	
Resource	Operations	and	Rural	Development,	BC	Ministry	of	Environment	and	Climate	
Change	Strategy,	BC	Ministry	of	Tourism,	Arts,	and	Culture,	BC	Ministry	of	Transportation	
and	Infrastructure,	Outdoor	Recreation	Council,	BC	Wildlife	Federation,	Wilderness	
Tourism	Association,	and	BC	Recreation	and	Parks	Association.	
	
The	Strategy	underwent	a	comprehensive	review	recently,	including	literature	review,	
First	Nations	engagement,	and	stakeholder	engagement.	Tennessee	explained	that	
engagement	done	to-date	has	had	very	good	response	from	various	parties,	including	the	
general	public,	First	Nations	governments,	and	local	governments.		
	
‘Snapshot’	Project	Updates	-	part	1	
	
Linda	Buchanan,	(Backcountry	Horsemen,	Shuswap	chapter)	reported	that	their	group	has	
had	a	great	year	with	regard	to	trail	work	at	Skimikin.	The	BCH,	as	well	as	Back	Country	
Shuswap	Riders,	received	grant	funding	that	went	toward	posts	and	signage;	posts	have	
been	installed	and	signage	will	be	put	up	this	winter.	Two	large	kiosks	have	also	been	
installed:	one	at	the	ATV	campsite	and	the	other	at	the	main	parking	area.	Trail	clearing	
and	maintenance	was	also	done	this	year.	She	also	reported	that	the	Landmarks	Project	is	
making	progress,	including	trail	signage	and	organizing	an	elders’	site	visit	(the	latter	was	
challenged	by	Covid	restrictions).	Additionally,	Chris	Lynd	reported	that	some	significant	
clean-up	efforts	have	been	done	in	the	Skimikin	back-country	with	the	help	of	BC	
Conservation	Officer	Service	and	Rec	Sites	&	Trails	staff.	
	
Chris	Lynd	also	reported	that	some	of	the	Offroad	Vehicle	Fund	is	going	toward	the	
development	of	trail	kiosks.	He	acknowledged	the	importance	of	kiosks	in	informing,	
educating,	and	guiding	trail	users.	
	
Louis	Thomas	reported	that	the	Secwepemc	Traditional	Plants	project	is	underway	and	has	
secured	funding	from	Agriculture	and	Agri-Foods	Canada.	The	purpose	of	the	project	is	to	
re-establish	harvest	areas	for	traditional	plants.	Parks	Canada	has	provided	a	harvest	area	
in	the	Revelstoke	area.	
	
Louis	Thomas	also	reported	on	the	West	Bay	Connector	project.	A	Memorandum	of	
Understanding	was	signed	by	Neskonlith	Indian	Band,	Adams	Lake	Indian	Band,	and	City	of	
Salmon	Arm	early	in	2020.	The	Working	Group	as	able	to	participate	in	the	signing	
ceremony.	Phil	McIntyre-Paul	reported	that	some	Covid	relief	funding	has	been	released	by	
the	Province,	and	these	funds	will	support	hiring	a	contractor	to	keep	this	project	moving.		
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Shuswap	Trails	Roundtable	Business	
	
Mike	briefly	touched	on	the	Roundtable	meeting	summary	from	November	2019,	and	
asked	for	comments.	
	
Phil	presented	the	Roundtable	Annual	Summary	Report	for	2020,	highlighting	the	Working	
Group	quarterly	meetings,	as	well	as	work	done	on	advocacy,	tourism	promotion,	mapping	
and	GIS,	Secwepemc	learning,	recreational	access	management	planning,	and	regional	
partner-led	legacy	initiatives.		
	
Jen	Bellhouse	presented	a	financial	summary	for	2020.	She	noted	that	the	revenue	was	
down	this	year,	but	some	savings	were	accrued	due	to	not	holding	meetings	in	person.	She	
explained	that	there	is	a	conservative	budget	developed	for	2021.	
	
The	full	Roundtable	Annual	Summary	Report	can	be	found	in	Appendix	2	of	this	meeting	
summary.	
	
Sub-regional	Discussions	
	
Participants	broke	into	one	of	seven	small	groups	to	discuss	work	underway	and	priorities	
in	the	sub-regions.	Mike	suggested	that	the	groups	focus	their	conversation	on	identifying	
the	top	three	priorities	for	the	sub-regions	in	2021.	
	
Inner	Shuswap	-	Carmen	Massey	reported	the	top	priorities:		
1.	Encourage	development	of	a	new	group	to	represent	the	needs	of	motorized	trail	users	
in	the	Inner	Shuswap	
2.	Complete	the	South	Shuswap	Destination	Trail	Master	Plan,	particularly	the	
Cinnemousun	trail	plan,	to	clarify	best	uses	and	access	management	
3.	Move	forward	with	all-access	trail	development	in	BC	Parks	Cedar	Creek	near	White	
Lake.	BC	Parks	is	working	with	People	In	Motion.	Additionally,	re-locate	the	forestry	road	
out	of	the	riparian	area	near	White	Lake.	
	
East	Shuswap	-	Adrian	Bostock	reported	the	top	priorities:		
1.	Education	and	engagement	with	users	regarding	backcountry	use	etiquette	
2.	Eagle	Pass	Lookout	management	plan	
3.	Gorge	FSR	joint	agreement	with	all	users	and	groups,	and	third	party	moderator	if	
needed	
4.	Joss	Mountain	is	awaiting	a	report	from	a	biologist,	and	completing	a	management	plan.		
	
Ryan	Nitchie	further	added	that	the	CSRD	was	gifted	a	large	piece	of	parkland	property	by	
the	Ritchie	family	in	the	Malakwa	area	along	the	Eagle	River;	CSRD	is	budgeting	funding	for	
the	development	of	a	blue-way	trail	to	access	the	park	via	Eagle	River.	
	
Jim	Cooperman	also	commented	that	the	English	Creek	bouldering	area	near	Revelstoke	is	
growing	in	popularity	and	is	in	need	of	an	outhouse.	
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Shuswap	River	-	Phil	McIntyre-Paul	reported	the	top	priorities:		
1.	Developing	regional	trail	connections	between	various	communities	and	locations	
including	Sicamous	-	Armstrong	-	Vernon	-	Osoyoos	rail	trail;	Armstrong	-	Deep	Creek	-	
O’Keefe	Ranch;	Vernon	-	Silver	Star	-	Trinity-Ricardo	-	RDNO	Area	F	-	Lumby	-	
Spallumcheen.	The	current	planning	processes	for	these	initiatives	need	to	be	linked	to	
realize	these	opportunities.	
2.	Working	with	partners	such	as	Splatsin,	Okanagan	Indian	Band,	BC	Parks,	BC	Rec	Sites	
and	Trails	to	maintain	values	along	the	rail	trail	
3.	Bring	the	sub-group	back	together	to	continue	the	conversation.	
	
Falkland	-	no	sub-group	
	
Salmon	Arm	Bay	-	Janet	Aitken	reported	the	top	priorities:	
1.	Collaborative	work	by	the	City	of	Salmon	Arm,	SABNES,	and	Shuswap	Trail	Alliance	to	
build,	upgrade,	and	maintain	trail	along	the	bay;	also	upgrading	bird	viewing	platform	
2.	West	Bay	Connector,	safety	for	pedestrians	is	a	big	concern.	A	grant	application	is	in	the	
works	to	support	planning	for	this	connector	trail.	There	is	a	long-term	goal	of	a	trail	from	
Canoe	to	Sunnybrae.	
3.	Invasive	species	prevention	and	management.	There	is	still	no	evidence	of	bullfrogs,	
zebra	or	quagga	mussels	in	the	Shuswap.	Invasive	Asian	clams	were	discovered	earlier	this	
year.			
	
North	Shuswap	-	Debbie	Seymour	reported	the	top	priorities:	
1.	A	North	Shuswap	community	group	is	working	on	developing	a	parallel	pathway	from	
RaceTrac	Gas	near	Little	River	Bridge	to	St.	Ives;	community	surveys	have	identified	three	
segments	along	this	route	for	priority	development	(Ross	Creek	-	Bristow	Road	Park;	Ross	
Creek	-	Lakeview	Park;	connecting	existing	pathways	within	Scotch	Creek)	
2.	More	development	and	maintenance	for	ATV	and	snowmobile	trails,	including	signage	
and	mapping	
3.	Developing	the	Lee	Creek	Bluffs	trail;	next	steps	include	community	engagement.		
	
Ryan	Nitchie	further	added	that	CSRD	has	budgeted	$75,000	for	preliminary	survey	and	
planning	in	2021	for	the	parallel	trail	listed	in	#1,	above.	
	
West	Shuswap	-	Brock	Endean	reported	the	top	priorities:	1.	Continue	work	on	the	South	
Shuswap	Destination	Trail,	partly	in	recognition	as	a	significant	economic	initiative;	2.	
Complete	a	Section	57	for	Skimikin;	3.	Re-locate	the	forestry	road	at	White	Lake	and	
construct	new	trail	at	Cedar	Creek	(White	Lake	Provincial	Park)	.	Overall,	forging	and	
sustaining	partnerships	are	a	high	priority.		
	
Shuswap	Trails	Roundtable	Business	-	part	2	
	
Phil	reviewed	continuing	and	emerging	priorities	for	the	Roundtable	in	2021,	highlighting	
securing	Roundtable	funding	to	keep	proceeding,	maintaining	information-sharing	through	
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the	Working	Group,	continuing	to	advocate	for	collaborate	land	management	with	the	
Province;	continuing	to	use	the	Secwepemc	referral	process,	continuing	the	Secwepemc	
Landmarks	project,	expanding	use	of	the	Shuswap	Trail	Strategy’s	structured	adaptive	
management	planning,	securing	funding	for	adaptive	planning	including	for	cumulative	
effects	assessment,	continuing	to	coordinate	master	trail	mapping,	and	continuing	to	
coordinate	trail-based	tourism	promotion.	
	
Snapshot	Project	Updates	-	part	2	
	
Phil	reported	that	the	Sicamous-to-Armstrong	Rail	Trail	is	proceeding.	The	governance	
committee	has	been	meeting	every	two	months,	the	technical	committee	has	been	meeting	
even	more	frequently.	There	is	a	development	plan	ready,	and	is	posted	online	at	
https://shuswapnorthokanaganrailtrail.ca.		It	is	now	in	the	implementation	stage,	with	the	
current	challenge	being	how	to	best	leverage	funding.	Alex	de	Chantal	has	been	hired	to	
coordinate	fundraising	and	financial	management	for	the	project.		
	
Libby	Chisholm	reported	that	the	Secwepemc	Landmarks	project	is	proceeding.	An	elders’	
workshop	was	held	earlier	in	the	year,	and	surveys	are	currently	underway	to	collect	
further	direction	from	the	elders.	A	grant	application	for	phase	2	has	been	submitted.	
Artists	are	working	on	sculptures.		
	
Phil	reported	that	the	South	Shuswap	Destination	Master	Trails	Plan	has	been	on	pause	due	
to	Covid.	The	next	step	was	supposed	to	be	community	engagement,	which	has	not	been	
possible	due	to	the	pandemic.		
	
Phil	reported	that	some	major	recreational	initiatives	are	underway	in	the	East	Shuswap,	
including	Joss	Mountain	and	Eagle	Pass	Look-out.	BC	Rec	Sites	and	Trails	is	facilitating	the	
progress	on	these	projects	with	the	involvement	and	support	of	many	partners.		
	
Upcoming	Events	in	2021	
	
Garfield	Chursky	announced	that	Shuswap	Dirt	Riders	will	be	doing	spring	cleanup,	
everyone	is	welcome	to	join.	
	
Brad	Vickerson	announced	that	several	riding	groups	across	the	region	have	been	working	
with	Search	and	Rescue	volunteers	to	make	search	and	rescue	efforts	go	more	smoothly.	
	
Phil	announced	that	the	annual	volunteer	trail	stewards	meeting	is	tomorrow	evening	
(December	3rd).	
	
Phil	further	announced	that	the	annual	Shuswap	Trails	Alliance	fundraiser	will	still	happen,	
online,	with	an	auction,	in	February.		
	
Louis	Thomas	announced	that	Coyote	will	be	delivering	toys	this	holiday	season	J		
	



Draft	summary	of	the	Shuswap	Trails	Roundtable	meeting	•	10	December	2020	 7 

Next	steps	and	closing	comments	
	
Mike	announced	that	there	will	be	a	Roundtable	meeting	summary	out	by	mid-December.	
	
The	Working	Group	meeting	dates	are	set	for:	January	15th,	April	16th,	June	18th,	and	
October	15th,	which	follows	the	third-Friday-of-the-month	pattern	the	Working	Group	has	
been	using	for	their	quarterly	meetings.		
	
Mike	also	announced	that	the	2021	Roundtable	Workplan	will	be	updated	with	input	heard	
today,	and	shared	broadly.		
	
Phil	McIntyre-Paul	re-iterated	his	appreciation	to	all	Roundtable	members,	especially	for	
participating	virtually,	and	lamented	over	not	being	able	to	meet	in	person.	He	thanked	
Secwepemc	and	provincial	government	leadership	for	their	patience	and	generosity.		
	
 



Appendix	1	-	Shuswap	Trails	Roundtable	agenda	for	December	2nd	2020	

Draft	summary	of	the	Shuswap	Trails	Roundtable	meeting	•	10	December	2020	 8 

 
 
 

	

Shuswap	Trails	Roundtable	
Wednesday	December	2,	2020	|	9:00	AM	–	12:30	PM	

VIRTUAL/ONLINE	
Draft	agenda	as	at	Nov	24,	2020	

	
Objectives	
• Learn	about	the	BC	Trails	Strategy	
• Provide	update	on	progress	of	the	Shuswap	Regional	Trails	Strategy	this	year	
• To	seek	feedback	on	priorities	for	the	Shuswap	Regional	Trails	Strategy,	and	endorse	the	annual	work	plan	
• Convene	all	trail	user	groups,	build	relationships,	and	share	information		
	
Time	 Topic	 Who	and/or	format	

9:00	 Welcoming	comments	and	prayer	
Acknowledge	territory	
Introductions,	review	agenda,	Zoom	etiquette	

TBD	
Phil	McIntyre-Paul,	Shuswap	Trail	Alliance	
Mike	Simpson,	Fraser	Basin	Council	

9:15	 BC	Trails	Strategy	Update	 Tennessee	Trent,	Recreation	Sites	and	Trails	BC	
9:45	 Snapshot	project	updates	 Louis/Libby	and	traditional	plants	(TBD)	

Skimikin	(Sue,	Chris,	others)	
West	Bay	Connector	(Louis,	others)	

10:00	 Shuswap	Trails	Roundtable	business	
• Meeting	summary	from	November	2019	
• 2020	report	on	what	was	done	

	
Phil	McIntyre-Paul,	Jen	Bellhouse,	Mike	Simpson	

10:15	 Break	 	
10:45	 Sub-regional	discussions	

• 2min	reporting	out	per	sub-region	
	
See	back	page	for	questions	

Small	group	discussions	by	area	of	choice	(sub-
group	selected	at	registration)	
	
See	questions	on	back	page	

11:45	 Shuswap	Trails	Roundtable	business	
• 2021	Annual	Work	Plan	and	Report	(subject	

to	subregional	input)	

	
Phil	McIntyre-Paul,	Jen	Bellhouse,	Mike	Simpson	

12:00	 Snapshot	project	updates	 Rail	Trail	
South	Shuswap	Destination	Trails	Plan	

12:10	 Updates	on	upcoming	events	(1min	each)	 Everyone	
12:20	 Next	steps,	closing	comments	

Thank	you,	acknowledgements		
Everyone	(Enable	and	promote	‘group	chat’	
function	on	Zoom)	

12:30	 Adjourn	 	
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Adrian	Bostock	 Shuswap	Trail	Alliance	 1425shuswaptrails@gmail.com	
Anita	Ely	 Interior	Health	Authority	 anita.ely@interiorhealth.ca		
Blaine	Carson	 Geezer	Hiking,	Biking	and	Paddling	 blainecarson@gmail.com	
Brad	Vickerson	 Independent	-	motorized	 brad@vickerson.ca	
Brenda	Dyck	 Louisiana-Pacific	Canada	Ltd.	 brenda.dyck@lpcorp.com	
Brian	Browning	 Shuswap	Trail	Alliance	 brianbrowning@shaw.ca	
Brock	Endean	 Chase	&	District	Chamber	of	

Commerce	 b_endean@msn.com	
Carmen	Massey	 Shuswap	Trail	Alliance	 ctmassey@hotmail.com	
Chris	Lynd	 SBR,	STA	 c_dub1111@hotmail.com	
Cindy	Derkaz	 Shuswap	Trail	Alliance	 cindy@cindyderkaz.ca	
Craig	McBride	 Larch	Hills	Nordic	Society	 Cmcbride@telus.net	
Debbie	
Seymour	

North	Shuswap	Chamber	of	
Commerce	 northshuswapbc@gmail.com	

Denis	Delisle	 RDNO	 denis.delisle@rdno.ca	
Donald	Derby	 SABNES	 diderby@yahoo.ca	
Donegal	Wilson	 BC	Snowmobile	Federation	 dwilson@bcsf.org	
Doug	
Mongerson	 Shuswap	Mountaineering	Club	 dsaraholbrook@gmail.com	
Erin	Vieira		 Fraser	Basin	Council	 evieira@fraserbasin.bc.ca	
Fred	Torbohm	 Village	of	Chase	 fred.torbohm@chasebc.ca	
Garfield	
Chursky	 Shuswap	Dirt	Riders	 chursky1@telus.net	
Harold	Noakes		 SABNES	 hmnoakes@gmail.com	
Isabel	
Reinertson	 Shuswap	Trail	Alliance	 	
Ivan	Petrov	 Shuswap	Trail	Alliance	 admin@shuswaptrails.com		
Jamie	Mayes	 City	of	Revelstoke	 jmayes@revelstokecf.com	
Janet	Aitken	 Salmon	Arm	Bay	Nature	

Enhancement	Society	 janetaitken1@gmail.com	
Jay	Simpson	 Columbia	Shuswap	Regional	

District	(CSRD)	 jsimpson@csrd.bc.ca	
Jen	Bellhouse	 Shuswap	Trail	Alliance	 associatedirector@shuswaptrails.com	
Jim	Cooperman	 SEAS	 jcoop@ribaa.ca	
Judy	Murray	 Shuswap	Outdoors!	 jamurray48@gmail.com	
Keith	Cox	 Shuswap	Outdoors	 kncox@shaw.ca	
Kelsey	Knoll	 Recreation	Sites	and	Trails	BC	 kelsey.knoll@gov.bc.ca	
Kevin	Eskelin	 Recreation	Sites	and	Trails	BC	 Kevin.Eskelin@gov.bc.ca	
Kim	Kaiser	 Columbia	Shuswap	Invasive	Species	

Society	 kkaiser@columbiashuswapinvasives.org	
Kristina	
Flackman	

Columbia	Shuswap	Regional	
District	(CSRD)	 kflackman@csrd.bc.ca	

Libby	Chisolm	 Shuswap	Trail	Alliance	 Lchisholm@uvic.ca	
Linda	
Buchanan	

Back	Country	Horsemen	of	BC	-	
Shuswap	Chapter	 lindaturtlevalley@gmail.com	

Lori	Schneider-
Wood	 Shuswap	Trail	Alliance	 	
Louis	Thomas	 Neskonlith	band	 louisthomas@neskonlith.net	
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Luke	Gubbels	 Canoe	Forest	Products	 lukegubbels@canoefp.com	
Marcia	Bennett	 Recreation	Sites	and	Trails	BC	 marcia.bennett@gov.bc.ca	
Marge	Sidney	 Armstrong	Spallumcheen	Trails	

Society	 marg.sidney@gmail.com	
Mike	Overend	 Thompson	Okanagan	Tourism	

Association	 msimpson@fraserbasin.bc.ca	
Mike	Simpson	 Fraser	Basin	Council	 industrysupport@totabc.com	
Nicole	Jeans-
Williams	

ForHealth	Consulting/STA	Board	
member	 jeanswilliamsn@gmail.com	

Patrick	Frank	 White	Lake	Residents	Association	 president@wlra.ca	
Paul	Demenok	 Columbia	Shuswap	Regional	

District	(CSRD)	 pdemenok@csrd.bc.ca	
Phil	McIntyre-
Paul	 Shuswap	Trail	Alliance	 phil@shuswaptrails.com	
Rhona	Martin	 Columbia	Shuswap	Regional	

District	(CSRD)	 rmartin@csrd.bc.ca	
Robyn	Cyr	 Secwepemc	Lakes	Tourism	 robyncyr@brabynbusiness.ca	
Ryan	Nitchie	 BC	Parks	 rnitchie@csrd.bc.ca	
Ryan	
Povarchook	

Columbia	Shuswap	Regional	
District	(CSRD)	 ryan.povarchook@gov.bc.ca	

Stuart	Sorkilmo		 Eagle	Valley	Snowmobile	Club	 info@sledsicamous.com	
Susan	Hunt	 Back	Country	Horsemen	of	BC	-	

Shuswap	Chapter	 sue35insa@gmail.com	
Suzanne	
Fordyce	

Columbia	Shuswap	Regional	
District	(CSRD)	 sfordyce@csrd.bc.ca	

Ted	Morton	 Canadian	Enduro	Series	and	TRU	
Masters	of	Science	Student	 Ted@bcenduro.com	

Teena	Rumak	 Revelstoke	Snowmobile	Club	 teena@sledrevelstoke.com	
Tennessee	
Trent	 Recreation	Sites	and	Trails	BC	 tennessee.trent@gov.bc.ca	
Teresa	Durning	 MP	Arnold	-	North	Okanagan	-	

Shuswap	 mel.arnold.c1a@parl.gc.ca	
Tim	Lavery	 City	of	Salmon	Arm	 tlavery@salmonarm.ca	
Veda	Roberge	 Columbia	Shuswap	Regional	

District	(CSRD)	 vroberge@csrd.bc.ca	
Victor	
Cumming	 City	of	Vernon	 mayor@vernon.ca	
Wes	DeArmond	 BC	Parks	 wes.dearmond@gov.bc.ca	
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ALIB	-	Adams	Lake	Indian	Band	
BCH	-	Backcountry	Horsemen		
CSISS	-	Columbia	Shuswap	Invasive	Species	Society	
CSRD	-	Columbia	Shuswap	Regional	District	
FBC	-	Fraser	Basin	Council	
LHNS	-	Larch	Hills	Nordic	Society	
LSLIB/LSLB	-	Little	Shuswap	Lake	Indian	Band	
MFLNRORD	-	BC	Ministry	of	Forests,	Lands,	Natural	Resource	Operations	and	Rural	
Development	
PTAB	-	Provincial	Trails	Advisory	Body	
RDNO	-	Regional	District	of	North	Okanagan	
RSTBC	-	Recreation	Sites	and	Trails	BC	
SABNES	-	Salmon	Arm	Bay	Nature	Enhancement	Society	
SBR	-	Shuswap	Backcountry	Riders	
STA	-	Shuswap	Trail	Alliance	
WLRA	-	White	Lake	Residents	Association	


